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Thank you Madam President,

Hungary welcomes the distinguished delegation of the Benin and thanks the delegation for its detailed evaluation of how recommendations from the previous review have been implemented. To build on this good practice Hungary recommends Benin to incorporate the results of this UPR into its action plans for the promotion and protection of all human rights, taking into account of the proposals of civil society, and to present a mid-term evaluation report to this Council on the implementation of the recommendations of this session.

 

Hungary notes with satisfaction the ratification of the Second Optional Protocol of the ICCPR and the incorporation of the regulations of the Rome Statute into domestic law. We would be interested to know how the reformed Criminal Code and the Code of Criminal Procedure allows for the arrest of a suspect on the request of the ICC and what it provides regarding the preservation of evidence and the protection of witnesses. 

 

We commend the Government for its increasing cooperation with the UN human rights machinery. In order to further facilitate this collaboration, Hungary recommends Benin to issue a standing invitation to all special procedures of the HRC. 

 

We congratulate Benin on the recent ratification of the CRPD and its Optional Protocol and for the latest steps the Government has taken to eradicate the killings of the so called “witch-children”. To further improve the situation of children with disabilities in Benin, we recommend the Government to intensify its awareness-raising campaigns on the situation of disabled children, to support the efforts of civil society to improve rehabilitation and reintegration of children with disabilities and to effectively implement the existing legislation on birth registration. The latter would also help to combat the trafficking and exploitation of children in Benin. 

 

Thank you Madam President.

